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9. What tools would be appropriate to tackle the different issues related to
health services at EU level? What issues should be addressed through
Community legislation and what through non-legal means?

For several reasons we are of the opinion that advocating unrestricted patient 
mobility is not in the interest of patients in the member states of the EU. The rulings 
of the ECJ contain several restrictions to free movement of patients, which we 
support. 
We subscribe to the necessity of a common legal framework to provide clarification 
on what the implications of the rulings of the European Court of Justice are on the 
rights of patients to receive reimbursement for health care services received abroad. 
Such a common legal framework is the only way to avoid a broad variety of different 
interpretations being given to the rulings of the Court in different Member States. 
This variety in interpretations could lead to unacceptable differences in rights being 
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attributed to citizens in different Member States. urnEcttT 

However it must be recognized that substantial differences exist between Member 31 januari 2007 

States in the extent to which they need and/or want to protect their national health 
care system against the potential disruptive effects of extended patient mobility. It 
will be very important to define the restrictions to the way (extent and instruments) REFERENTIE 

in which Member States will be allowed to provide such protections. LMa / 07-11370 
In our view, gathering of the relevant data and conducting scenario studies should be 
made a high priority in the EU. Analysis of such data could provide a more solid 
basis to decide on appropriate means of protecting national systems against potential 

disruptive effects of patient mobility. 

Kind regards, 

Dr. L. Wigersma 
Director of Policy and Advise Department, Royal Dutch Medical Association 
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